May 9, 2019
PTO Meeting Minutes

Principal’s Update – Lara Kuchenbecker
· Staff really appreciated the gifts, snacks, recess coverage, etc. that was done for Staff Appreciation Week. 

Financial Update – Raina Burton
· Handed out the Treasurer’s Report.  We have a balance of $15,781.01. 
· Family Fun Night brought in more money this year than last year.
· This is the second year in a row that we didn’t receive anything from the Chili’s fundraiser.  We will not be doing it next year.
· The spring bake sale did not earn as much as the winter one.  It is still worth having due to the minimal work required in having it.

Community Updates/Upcoming Events
· FFN Review: To use credit cards, we forfeit almost 3% of each sale.  Hilary questioned if we should charge 3% to cover that cost.  It was decided to not charge extra because the the cost is minimal compared to what we bring in.  The Sweet Stroll was a success.  Hilary will look into getting rubber mats with numbers so that they will hold up better.
· We still haven’t received information about the Scholastic money that will expire at the end of the school year.  Lara will talk to Mrs. Gee and/or Jamie Hamill to get some clarification.
· Treasurer’s Position: Becky Backes and Angie Nowinsky are both interested in the position next year.  We will put a notice in the Friday Blast to see if there is anyone else interested.  Voting will take place at the first meeting in the fall.
· Hansen’s Fundraiser: Hansen’s will donate some goods to have as samples at Open House on August 27th from 3:30-5:30.  We will need volunteers to bake the pizzas.  Malorie will bake the cookies ahead of time.  September 16th will be the fundraiser kickoff, though we will not be having Hansen’s come in to do a kickoff with the students.
· Gaga Pit: Kylie was able to get the synthetic flooring company down to $1700 for the flooring material.  Maintenance would install it.  It’s an additional $500-$600 for the hardware.  We would also be responsible for the cost of the wood.  Kylie is going to look into the cost if we would choose to do 2 pits.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]With the $200 that MCL Industries made out to Glenbrook instead of the PTO for Family Fun Night, we asked if the school would use that to purchase the cookies and water for the graduation ceremonies.
· Theresa P. is taking care of the School Supply Kits for the 2019-2020 school year.
· Boxtops for Education is now going digital.  Angie N. will send a note home in the Wednesday folders to notify families and explain how to get the app.


